COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA Department of Education December 30, 1996

SUBJECT: Private Licensed Schools Memorandum #51

Revised Board Policy on the Use of the Term Tuition "Savings"

TO: Chief Executive Officers/Directors

Licensed/Registered Private Schools

FROM: James G. Hobbs, Chief

Division of Private Licensed Schools Bureau of Postsecondary Services

The State Board of Private Licensed Schools (Board) has rescinded Private Licensed Schools Memorandum #48 effective December 12, 1996. This policy referred to tuition reflected in the school's advertising, school catalog, printed materials, enrollment agreements, representations, etc.

Schools that change tuition prices several times throughout the calendar year must indicate the current effective program/course price on file with the Board and not the amount of any other price as may be scheduled at some other time.

If you have any questions about tuition savings policy, please feel free to contact your designated contact person at (717) 783-8228.